
RCW 47.08.100  Illegal use of county or city road funds—
Procedure to correct.  The department is authorized from time to time 
to investigate expenditures from the county road fund and the city 
street fund; and if it determines that unauthorized, illegal, or 
wrongful expenditures are being or have been made from the fund it is 
authorized to proceed as follows: If the county road fund is involved 
it shall notify in writing the county legislative authority and the 
county treasurer of its determination; and if the city street fund is 
involved it shall notify the city council or commission and the mayor 
and city treasurer of the city or town of its determination. In its 
determination the department is authorized to demand of those 
officials that the wrongful or illegal expenditures shall be stopped, 
adjusted, or remedied and that restitution of any wrongful or illegal 
diversion or use shall be made; and it may notify the officials that 
if the wrong is not stopped, remedied, or adjusted, or restitution 
made to its satisfaction within a specified period fixed by it, it 
will direct the withholding of further payments to the county or city 
from the motor vehicle fund. The county or city shall have ten days 
after the notice is given within which to correct or remedy the wrong, 
or wrongful and illegal practices, to make restitution, or to adjust 
the matter to the satisfaction of the department.

If no correction, remedy, adjustment, or restitution is made 
within ten days to the satisfaction of the department, it has power to 
request in writing that the state treasurer withhold further payments 
from the motor vehicle fund to the county or city; and it is the duty 
of the state treasurer upon being so notified to withhold further 
payments from the motor vehicle fund to the county or city involved 
until the officials are notified in writing by the department that 
payments may be resumed.

The department is also authorized to notify in writing the 
prosecuting attorney of the county in which the violation occurs of 
the facts, and it is the duty of the prosecuting attorney to file 
charges and to criminally prosecute any and all persons guilty of any 
such violation.  [1984 c 7 § 98; 1973 c 106 § 24; 1961 c 13 § 
47.08.100. Prior: 1943 c 82 § 13, part; 1937 c 187 § 66, part; Rem. 
Supp. 1943 § 6450-66, part.]
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